Sobyanin against Restricted Areas in New Moscow
City administration official Sergey Sobyanin is still displeased with the way of carrying out residential construction activities on the territories newly attached to Moscow on 1 July 2012.

"This new construction on the newly attached territories should be careful, gentle, intelligent and integrated. Unfortunately, this is still not the case. Huge residential complexes are being built on barren terrains without any infrastructure at all," S. Sobyanin declared at the meeting on the development of New Moscow on Saturday.

He promised to look into the matter with such construction projects and even to stop them.

The Mayor reminded that by the moment there had been issued construction permits for 16 mln. total space area. That accounted for almost a half of the permitted construction volumes available across Moscow. As estimated by S. Sobyanin, 12.5 mln. sq. m. out of 16 mln. sq. m. accounted for the residential space.

S. Sobyanin complained that a non-viable scheme of building dormitory districts was being pursued on the new Moscow territories. "We saw that across Moscow and in the vicinity of Moscow. We do not intend to create any restricted areas where people will be doomed for suffering without any kindergartens, schools or infrastructure available", the Mayor added.

Moreover, the Mayor of Moscow demanded that the marketplaces of Moscow should have been brought to order by 1 July 2013.

"We will liquidate most of the marketplaces in Moscow, and we are almost through with this. The new territories, regretfully, have seen nothing of the kind," S. Sobyanin said at the meeting for the city development of the newly attached territories on Saturday.

He said that he had inspected New Moscow from above by helicopter and he was shocked by what he had seen.

"I give the deadline until 1 July 2013 for all the marketplaces to be closed down, the scheme of arranging small retail trade to be elaborated and appropriate tenders to be held. As far as large marketplaces are concerned, they should submit to us reorganization plans for their premises," the city administration official ordered.

Prior to the meeting the Mayor had met the residents of the settlement of Mosrentgen who had complained to the official about bad trade, particularly, about numerous marketplaces located at the intersection of Kaluga Highway and Moscow Automobile Ring Road.

The Mayor admitted that it was really a grave problem. "Huge, unattended, ferocious, wild marketplaces. They are frightful to look at even from above," the city administration official remarked, while talking to the Muscovites. "There are no accessways, there is no organization. One cannot understand who sells there and what. We will have taken them away by 1 July", - S. Sobyanin promised.
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